
GOVERNOR’S STATEMENT UPON SIGNING 
SENATE BILL NO. 3207  
(Second Reprint) 

 
 
Today I am pleased to sign Senate Bill No. 3207 

(Second Reprint) into law, establishing new timeframes and 
requirements for the implementation of the Global Warming 
Response Act.  I commend the sponsors of this bill for providing 
the Department of Environmental Protection with the tools 
necessary to ensure the State meets our greenhouse gas emission 
reduction goals by 2050.  Short-lived climate pollutants have a 
significant warming influence on the climate and must be 
evaluated as part of the State’s comprehensive strategy to 
mitigate the impacts of climate change in our State. 

   
Although this bill was amended to remove black carbon as a 

greenhouse gas, black carbon continues to be a short-lived climate 
pollutant, and will be a part of the State’s comprehensive 
emissions reduction strategy.  Furthermore, I am directing the 
Department of Environmental Protection to use its existing legal 
authority, in addition to the authority provided by this bill, to 
administratively address the reduction of short-lived climate 
pollutants such as black carbon, which will provide short-term air 
quality benefits while also reducing climate warming pollutants.  
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